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To: Juvenile Probation Commission 
From: Celina Cuevas, PhD, Juvenile Probation Department 
Date: October 6, 2023 
Subject: Slides to highlight from the August 2023 Monthly Data Report, prepared for the 10/11/23 
Juvenile Probation Commission meeting 
 
The Juvenile Probation Department would like to direct your attention to the following slides from 
the August 2023 Monthly Data Report: 
 
JH Chart 4: Admissions by Primary Reason (slide 18) 
 There were 47 admissions in August, about half of which were mandatory. 
 Most non-mandatory admissions were due to a lack of non-secure options available (20), 6 of 

which were found to be adults. 
 As of the end of August, we have already surpassed total admissions for 2022. 
 
JH Chart 1.2: Average & Peak Population (slide 7) 
 While admissions increased by 81% from July to August, the ADP only increased by 13% to 26. 

 
JH Chart 2.2: ADP by Race/Ethnicity (slide 10) 
 Over 50% of the ADP in August was Latinx youth. 
 
JH Chart 3.2: Length of Stay for Youth Released (slide 15) 
 For the 48 releases in August, the median LOS remained at 5 days. 
 
PS Chart 1: Probation Referrals, CARC Intakes, & MIR Referrals (slide 22) 
 There were 97 referrals to JPD in August, 48% of which resulted in admissions to Juvenile Hall. 
 There were 7 CARC intakes and 0 Make it Right referrals in August. 
  
PS Chart 3: Active Caseload Active in Programs (slide 32) 
 2023 calculations have been revised to account for a data QA issue and incorporate AB12. This 

graph now represents JPD’s full active caseload. 
 Due to data entry delays, the percentage of youth active in programs is lower than previously 

reported, though it is still increasing and much higher than the beginning of this year. 
 


